PUBLIC NOTICE

TAKE NOTICE that the CITY OF OCEAN CITY is proposing to change the purpose or use of
0.09 acres, approximately 4,000 square feet, at 6" and Atlantic — 6" Street Recreation Field,
Block 500, Lot 1.02 from open ground to a Community Observatory.

Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:36-25.6(a)1, a hearing to obtain public comment on this proposed
change of purpose or use will be held at CITY HALL on NOVEMBER 10, 2011 at 6 o’clock pm.
City Hall is handicapped accessible via an elevator from the 9" Street Entrance. However,
anyone needing assistance to gain entry to the public hearing should call (609) 525-9357 (TDD:
NJ Telecommunication Relay 7-1-1) prior to the hearing date. All information regarding the
proposed change in purpose or use is available for public inspection at the City Clerk’s office in
City Hall at 861 Asbury Avenue, Ocean City, NJ. Written comments on the proposed change in
purpose or use may be directed to Georgia C. Arnold at 609-525-9357 or City Hall, 861 Asbury
Avenue, Ocean City, NJ.

Please send a copy of any comments submitted on this request to the
New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection

Green Acres Program

Bureau of Legal Services and Stewardship

P.O. Box 412

Trenton, NJ 08625-0412.

Public comment on this proposed change in purpose or use will be accepted during the public
hearing or until November 25, 2011. On or after November 28, 2011, the CITY OF OCEAN
CITY may take formal action to approve the proposed change in purpose or use.

By Order of Linda P. Maclntrye, City Clerk



